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The meetinq was called to order at 3.10 p.m. 

AGENDA ITEM 851 INTERNATIONAL YOUTH YEAR: PARTICIPATION, DEVELOPMENT, PEACE: 
REPORT OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL (continued) (A/39/185 and 2621 A/C.3/39/),.6) 

AGENDA ITEM 89% POLICIES AND PROGRAMMES RELATING TO YOUTH; REPORT OF THE 
SECRETARY-GENERAL (continued) (A/39/262) 

AGENDA ITEM 908 OUESTION OF AGING: REPORT OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL (continued) 
(A/39/147) 

AGENDA ITUl 91: IMPLEMENTATION OF THE WORLD PROGRAMME OF ACTION CONCERNING 
DISABLED PERSONS; REPORT OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL (continued) (A/39/191) 

1. Miss AL-TURAIHI (Iraq), speaking on the items relating to youth, said that her I 

Government's Youth Ministry was responsible for overseeing youth activities in her 
country, and that the National Union of Iraqi Students and Youth maintained broad 
contacts with youth organisations throughout the world. Her Government recognised 

! 

the innovative role of young people in development and in the political, social and I 
cultural life of the oountry. Iraq was educating its youth to create a new 
generation of young People who respected family values and were aware of their 
responsibilities, and among whom delinquency, alcoholism and violence were ! 

unknown. Druq use was non-existent in Iraq. I 

2. A National committee for the International Youth Year had been established in 
1983 to carry out the Year's objectives. Iraq had participated in a regional 

I 

meeting in Baghdad in October 1983 under the auspices of the Economic Commission I 
for Western Asia. The National Committee was devoting considerable attention to 

~youth in rural areas and recognised the importanoe of discouraging migration to 4 4 
urban areas, and it was co-ordinating its activities with its aounterparts in other 
Arab oountries. Five regional sub-committee8 had been established within Iraq. ', 

The National Committee also fooused, inter alia, on study and research and on the i 
role of youth in land reclamation, road building and health extension services. I 
Broad media aoverage of activities relating to the Year was planned. i 

3. Her aountry was pursuing its programmes relating to the Year despite the war 
imposed on it by Iran, she drew attention in that regard to paragraph 73 of 
document A/39/262, which indiaated that Iran had sent thousande*of boys to the war, 

I 

mQ8t of whom had been killed, 

4. At the regional level, the National Youth Institute was tc convene a seminar 
on issues relating to the International Youth Year , and a book fair featuring young 
Arab authors was planned. 

5. While her delegation considered that the success of the Year would depend 
primarily on achievements at the national and regional levels in accordance with 
the social and economic requirements of each country , it supported the idea of 
devoting some of the meetings of the General Assembly at its fortieth session to 
the question of youth and agreed that young people should be included in the 
deleqations of Member States. 
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6. Young people earnestly desired to live in a world where peace and justice 
prevailed. However, the economic gap between the developed and the developinq 
countries oontinued to increase owing to the eccnomio recession, while huge sums 
were spent on nuclear arms. The super-Powers must demonstrate political will and 
permit those funds to be used to oreate a better world. Young people participated 
in many environmental groups opposed to nuclear armament, and they recognized that 
real peace was not possible without due justice for oppressed peoples, 

7. Turning to the question of aging , she said that her country faced no 
diffioulties in dealing with the problems of the elderly, Iho remained a very 
important factor in family life. Fragmentation of the family was not a problem in 
her country, whereas it was in highly industrialieed States. The elderly were 
protected by legislation on social security and pension6, homes for the aged 

.existed and the Ministry of Social Affair6 provided various services for their 
benefit. All sectors of the population contributed to the well-being of the 
elderly. 

8. Turning to the question of disabled persons , she said that her country was 
convinced that the disabled should be able fully to participate in the life of 
society and that their dignity should be respected. Iraqi legislation provided for 
finanoial assistanoe and health care for disabled persons unable to work, and her 
aountry had established a rehabilitation centre for the handioapped, epeaial sohool 
ourrioula, and health centres for pregnant women. The Government financed many 
faoilitiee for the disabled. 

9. Mr. TROUVEROY (Belgium) stressed the importance of sustaining for years to 
come the momentum generated by the resolutions adopted with regard to the items 
under discussion. With regard to the International Youth Year, hi6 country had 
taken a number of steps to comply with the relevant reoommendaeion6 of the United 
Natione. Three oonunittees on the Year had been established - one each for the 
Flemish-speaking, Frenoh-speaking and German-speaking communities - and 
representatives of the authorities as well as of youth organiaaticns aat on those 
committees. The task of the oommittees was to propose aotivities, encourage broad 
partiaipation by the publio and private seotors, and organize the representation of 
and participation by the three communities in activities at the national and 
international levels. A Co-ordinating Committee brought the three communities 
together to ahare their view6 and also involved government department6 - which were 
free to take aation on their own as weI. - in aotivities pertaining to the Year. 
The International Youth Year provided an opportunity for the three Belgian 
conununizies fully to inform the public of the views of Belgian youth regarding 
their role in the economic, social, cultural and political life of the country. 

10. National efforts should be the focus during the Year, and the theme of 
"Participation" 6hOUld OCCUPY a central role. His delegation believed that every 
individual should be able to take decisions on all matter6 relatinq to hi6 own 
existence. Youth must therefore have the opportunity to define their position and 
participate fruitfully in society, and they should be encoureqed to develop an 
approach to society's pressing problems and enabled to propose solution6 to those 

/ . . . 
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'problems. Accordjnqly, emphasis would be placed on eduoation, on communal polioies 
.relatinq to youth and on improving the situation of working youth. Speaial 
attention would be paid to young immigrants, young disabled persons and young 
women. 

11. In the belief that all segments of the population should be in a position to 
.optimize their potential with a view to impr'oving living conditions of society as a 

-whole his oountry was strivinq to improve the situation of unemployed youth, who 
-were more vulnerable to the international eoonomic crisis than other population 
~groups, and to improve living conditions in the developing countries - the 
-objeotive being improved and more just North-South relations - by helping the 
developing countries to tackle their own problems. Because his aountry believed in 
peaceful coexistence and full respect for the rights of the individual, it 
envisaged orqanizinq exahange programmes with youth of other countries on the 
subjeot of peace. The status of conscientious objectors might also be re-examined 
4aaonjunotionwitb the observance of the International Youth Year. 

12. Turning to the question of aging, he said that his delegation looked forward 
with interest to the first quadrennial evaluation, to be undertaken in 1985 by the 
Commission for Social Development, of the implementation of the Internationa?. 

--Programme of Ration on Aging. His oountry had adopted national and local 
legislation on matters relating to the elderly and was aontinuing to develop a 
policy on aging based on the following prinofples: firstly, the elderly ehould be 
able to remain in their usual environment a8 long as possiblet secondly, where that 
was not feasible, self-contained supervised housing facilities should be made 
available, and, lastly, additional rest homes with sufficient skilled personnel 
would be built to accommodate older .persons requiring care. 

-13. Turning to the question of the disabled, he said that the national nigh 
Counail on Disabled Persons had reaommended that other national bodies and local 
organizations should implement the World PrOgraMne of A&ion aonaerninq Disabled 
Peraone. The many measures taken to that end focused on prevention, rapid 
provisional aare@ home oare and independent living. The competent Belgian 
-authorit,i_as had welaomed the launahinq of the United Nations Deoade of Disabled 
Peaona. Moreover, his delegation had ao-sponsored a resolution on human rights 
and disabled pereons at the fortieth session of the Commiesion on Human Rights and 
it.boped that tbe rights of the disabled would be diaauaeed in the appropriate 
u15L_tdd -Nations bodies. 

14. His delegation was disappointed at the late circulation of document A/39/191, 
which could not help but restrict the scope and efficacy of the recommendations to 
be made to the General Assembly. His delegation would have liked a fuller and more 
systematic discussion of the guidelines relating to the Decade. Althouyh his 
deleqation in principle opposed the PrOliferatiOn of funds outside the regular 
budget, it felt that, given tine importance of the subject , the Trurd Fund for the 
International Year of Disabled Persons should be encouraged to pursue its 
activities within the resource6 already committed to it. Lastly, his delegation 
urged the Secretary-General to reallocate resources to the Centre for Social 
Development and Humanitarian Affairs, paHhXlarly to the unit responsible for 
implementing the objectives of the united Nations Decade of Disabled persons. 

/ . . . 
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15. Mr, TOYAD (Malaysia), referring to the item on the International Youth Year, 
said that young people, who oonstituted the majority in his country, played a vital 
role in nation-building. The Government had established the Ministry of Culture, 
Youth and Sports in 1964 to formulate policy measures to enable youth to 
participate in and oontribute to national development, and with that end in view, 
several programmes were being implemented. The Ministry attempted to generate a 
spirit of self-relianae in young people through the various youth organisations in 
the oountry, and although it provided them with assistance and.guidano.e, they 
maintained their autonomous status. 

16. In keeping with the spirit of the Year , his Government had established an 
International Youth centre in Kuala Lumpur. The Centre provided youth-training 
facilities and would serve as the focal point for international youth orqanixations 
operating in his country. The Government was also upgrading its National Youth 
Training Centre at Petrak to train young people from friendly countries in youth 
work. His Government was confident that the participation of foreign youth would 
be beneficial to them and to their Malaysian counterparts. He reiterated his 
country’s willingness to share its knowledge, experience and facilities with others. 

17. While his delegation fully endorsed the guiding principles for the Year 
provided by General Assembly resolution 34/X1, it believed that the primary focus 
should be on activities at the national and local levels, which should address the 
specific needs and aspirations of youth. Activities at the international and 
regional levels essentially should support those undertaken at the national and 
local levels. 

18. Observanae of the International Youth Year should not merely take the form of 
festivals, seminars and conferences, but should also seek to instil in youth an 
understanding of their rights and responsibilities and a feeling of self-reliance. 
Co-operation between Governments and non-governmental youth organizatfons was 
therefore indispensable. Lastly, he stressed that provision should be made for 
evaluation of all aativities undertaken prior to and during the Year in order to 
ensure adequate follow up, 

19. -Mr. RAKtYrOZAFY Wadagaeoar) said that the International Youth Year would 
oontribute to greater publia awareness of youth-related problems, and the various 
reoommendations of the Advisory Committee would help many States to formulate 
suitable polioire on youth’s role in national development and the preservation of 
#em&ions1 peace. 

20. Madagascar’s youth policy was designed to combat alienation of young people 
and to bring about their social integration and their participation in national 
development and in the promotion of international co-operation and understanding. 
Considering, however, the current international situation of super-power tension, 
human-rights violations and economic crisis, his Government feared that national 
and international efforts devoted to young people might prove unsuccessful, given 
that youth represented the social category which paid the heaviest price for that 
dangerous situation. Great importance therefore attached to the International 
Youth Year in increasing awareness of youth-related problems and promoting 
solidarity among young people. In that regard, his delegation supported the 
programme of activities recommended by the Advisory committee. 

/’ . . . 
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23.. The adoption of the World Programme of Action oonoerning Disabled Persons had 
-marked a deaisive shift in attitudes towards the disabled, who were now regarded as 
oitizens in their own right and with a responsibility for national development. 
His Government’s policy in that regard aimed to ensure full participation and 
equality, Preventive health measures included free vaccination aqainst polio at 
urban health centres, broader health-education programmes for mothers and children, 
and primary health oare. 

;22. Nevertheless, the Government’s efforts were encountering serious diffiaulties, 
partiaularly because of the unavailability of reliable information about disabled 
persons and the inadequacy of rehabilitation centres. Multilateral SSSiStanCE was 
being sought to renovate existing faailities and improve training methods. The 
specialised agencies should play a major role in that regard to ensure the 
~i~mpl~ementationof the World Progrgnme of Action. 

23. Mr. DARWISH (Egypt)-, said that his country attaahed great. importance to 
youth-related iseues, since youth had a unique role to play in national development 
as future leaders and decision makers, At the same time, the escalation of the 
arms race,and international tensions were just two of the problems that confronted 
young people today. 

-24. In the developinq countries, youth should be involved in socio-economic 
development and should gradually be given greater political responsibility. In 
Egypt, that approach had been pursued suaaessfully in taaklinq problems of 
illiteracy and over-population, and further progress was expected on the basis of 
long-term planning initiated by his Government and the Supreme Council for Youth 
and~Sports and the Supreme Council for education. 

25. His delegation favoured the convening of another session of the Advisory 
Committee for the International Youth Year, but agreed that its mandate should not 
fnalude the formulation of a long-term global plan of a&ion. The developing 
countries did not have the same social and cultural baokground as the developed 
aountriea and their values and objeatives, as well as their ways of solving 
problems, were’different. He proposed that the Advisory Committee should consider 

-the question of ohannels of oommunication, but as a separate matter from that of 
the ,follor-up to the Year. 

26,~‘kfs-delegation we.loomed the initiative of UNEBCO in holding the World Conqresa 
on Youth in Baraelona in 1985, and hoped that the Congress would lead to a better 
understanding of and help to solve the problems confronting youth in the modern 
wor Id. 

27. He had no objection in principle to the idea of desiqnatinq a number of 
plenary meetings at the fortieth Se6SiOn or the General Assembly as the United 
Nations World Conference for the International Youth Year, but doubted whether 
holding meetings at such a busy time would lead to a productive discussion and 
anpraisal of youth-related problems. It would be preferable to hold regional 
meetings either at a different location , or after the fortieth session had ended, 

/ . . . 
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2s. It was ironical that the International Youth Year should be observed at a time 
when young people in various parts of the world were denied the right to celebrate 
or participate in the event, partioularly in the occupied Arab and Palest lian 
territories or in Namibia and South Africa, Closing schools and universities there 
had become a common practice. Urgent action was needed to remedy that Situation. 

29. Mr. WAILIIRA (Ethiopia) said his country believed that youth was a vital force 
behind efforts to bring about social and economic justice and prosperity. The 
dynamism of youth, however, needed to be channelled so that society could benefit 
from their creative ability and enthusiasm. Youth, in fact, had an obligation to 
soaiety and should uphold the virtues of equality, justice and peace. The 
Revolutionary Ethiopian Youth Association had been established to mobilise the 
enormous resouraes of young men and women anxious to assist in national 
development. sinoe the revolution, young people had assisted in improving 
agriculture and building bridqes, olinios and sahools, and had been active in the 
nation-wide drive to ccmbat illiteracy and in environmental programmes to control 
deforestation, desertification and drought, 

30. Gn the international level, his delegation fully Supported the International 
Youth Year because Ethiopia placed great faith in the positive role that youth 
could play for peace and development. 

31. With regard to the problems of the disabled, Ethiopia was attemptins to meet 
their needs through rehabilitation programmes instituted within the limited 
resources available. Those programmes were aimed at helping the disabled to enyaqe 
in productive activities and thus enable them to become self-sufficient and 
overacme their psychologioal alienation. 

32. -Mrs. IDER (Mongolia) said that the International Youth Year was clear evidence 
of growing interest in the problems of youth and a reoognftion of their role and 
potential. It ooinaided with the fortieth anniversary of the victory over fascism, 
and that ocoasion ahould be used to enhance efforts to eLiminate the threat of 
nuolear war, Given the extremely grave 'world situation resulting from the 
aggressive polioy of imperialist circles, world peaoe had beoome the oonoern of all 
mankind, and young people in partioular were destined to play an active role in its 
preservation. 

33.~- Her Government had proposed for oonsideration by the General Assembly a new 
item entitled “Right of peoples to peaoe* , and had submitted the draft declaration 
on the subjeot. The International Youth Year should be directed at averting the 
threat of war and achieving global security, and at supporting the struggle of 
Young people in SOUthern Africa, the occupied Arab territories and Central America 
against colonialism, neo-colonialism, racism and apartheid, and for their freedom 
and independence. It should also help to establish a new international economic 
order, improve the sooio-economic situation of youth and secure their rights, 
particularly their right to education and work. 

/ . . . 
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~34. Her delegation appreciated the oontribution of the speoialised agenaies and 
non-governmental organisations in preparing for the Year. One of the major events 
would be the XII World Festival of Youth and Students to be held in Moscow in 
1985. She also supported the recommendations of the Advisory Committee, especially 
with resard to the designation of meetings during the fortieth session of the 
General Assembly as the United Nations world conference for the International Youth 
Year. 

35. Mongolia was actively preparing to celebrate the Year. The national 
ao-ordinating aommittee was taking comprehensive measures to improve cultural and 
educational work among youth and strengthen the material base of education. In 
August 1984, her oountry had hosted a regional meeting of representatives of youth 
organisations from Asia and Cceania to discuss important issues of peace and 
security. 

36. Yours people of Mongolia enjoyed full rights to develop their abilities and 
participate in eooiety, and had become an important forae in every sector of the 
eaonomy and culture. They assisted in agricultural development through the Young 
Revolutionary League, and were well represented in parliament and local government. 

37. Mr. MURUGU (Kenya) said that his country attached great importance to youth, 
and welcomed the designation of 1965 as International Youth Year. Its motto wa6 
very much in keeping with the development objectives of the Kenyan Government, 
which ‘encouraged youth participation , for example in a large number of social and 
economic projects. 

38. The national co-ordinating committee set up for the International Youth Year 
met regularly and drew its membership from representatives of various government 
ministries and voluntary youth organisations. Action programmes for the Year 
covered suoh areas as eduoation and training, soil and water conservation and 
reforestation, youth exchanges, the Promotion of patriotism and nationalism, a 
oredit saheme for young people wishing to engage in business, and information and 
publicity about youth development programmes and activities, 

39. Government polioy was to make the eduaation and training of young Kenyane more 
oriented to the needs of the aountry. FOr example, a new educational system and 
curriculum would be introduced from 1985 based on eight years of primary education, 
four years of seoondary eauoation and four years of university eduoation. xt would 
make education more praotioal and relevant by teaohing euoh skills as farming, 
building and sewing. In addition, government-assisted villase polytechnics would 
be increased to provide more vocational-training opportunities. 

40. During the International Youth Year, national youth exchange programmes had 
been been planned for Young people from various regions of Kenya. The programmes 
were intended to foster peace and unity among youth by encouraging them to work 
together and think of themselves as KenyanS first and not as youths of particular 
regions or ethnic groups. Another programme deeiqned for youth was a scheme to 
issue loans on attractive terms to village polytechnic graduates who chose to 
venture into business as individuals or in groups. 

/ . . . 
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41. The funding of the International Youth Year programmes would be undertaken by 
various Kenyan ministries and organieations. For example, a sub-committee of the 
Ministry of Information and Broarloasting and other information-related 
organisations had been entrusted with publicising the work of young people during 
198?, and the Ministry of Bduoation , Soienoe and Technology would provide the funds 
fqr the introduotion of the new educational system, 

42. The implementation and development of youth programmes would depend on the 
eoOnOmi0 Position of the Member States and on how youth participated in their 
development planning, If Governments oould be oonvinoed to make youth development 
one of their priorities .in resource allooation, meaningful programmes could still 
be implemented during the International Youth Year, even with meager resouroes. 

43. His delegation stressed the importance of the question of aging, in view of 
the fact that Kenya would probably have no less than 1.9 million aged persons 
within a decade. Efforts were being made in Kenya.to encourage the younger 
qenerations, through the extended family system, to oare for the aging, Governme:it 
measures included increased grants-in-aid to homes for the aged and the provision 
of essential faoilities suoh as health care, shelter, water and food. Plans were 
also being studied with a view to formulating a programme of action for the aged. 

44. With regard to disabled persons, his Government had closely integrated the 
potential of disabled persons into all other developmental aotivities. The 
President of Kenya had been personally involved in leading the oountry’s many 
programmes and initiatives to assist disabled personsr inter alia, he had called 
got the waiver of duties and sales taxes on imported and locally manufactured aids 
for disabled persons. It was the President’s fervent wish that the programmes for 
the disabled launched in 1980 and 1961 would provide the main thrust of~an ongoing 
programme to be-ocntinued throughout the Dacade and beyond. ~~ 

45. With reqard to the prevention of disability, his Government was preparing to 
launch a Proqrarnme for disabled persons on 10 November 1904, in oollaboration with 
DEDP, WE0 and UNICEF. His delegation expressed its sincere appreciation for the 
exaellent oo-operation and help rendered- by those agenoiee inW.Dlanning -the_ pr-~raMnB, _.__ ..- _ d----------- -=~-- ---------- 

46. Mr. GOME (Guinea-Biesau) said that the aotive and deoisive role played by 
youth in the long struggle leading to the independence of Guinea-Bissau in 1974 had 
oonviwed the leaders of the African Party for the Independence of Guinea and Cape 
Verde (PAIGC) of the need to create a youth organization to channel, organise and 
direct the young in the complex national reconstruction phase1 that orqanization 
had been founded in 1974 under the name Amilcar Cabral African Youth (JAAC). 

47. JAAC in its task of educating the young sought to develop in them a love of 
their country and a sense of militant participaLlon in its social, economic and 
cultural development. Other goals of JAAC included teaching young people about the 
history of the Party, developing in them a sense of democracy and justice and 
making them true defenders of the revolutionary principles for which many of the 
finest sons of Guinea-Bissau had fought and died. 

/ . . . 
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-48. Guinea-Bissau had supported the General Assembly decision to PrOClaim 1995 as 
the International Youth Year because that decision had shown the international 

Icommunity’s conaern for youth, who accounted for 30 per cent of the world's 
-population. his Government had set up a national committee to co-ordinate 
-International Youth Year aotivitfes which had prepared a programme of action 
including numerous provisions concerning the responsible participation of youth in 
realising the country's economic, social and cultural objectives. 

~-49. On the eve of the fortieth anniversary of the United Nations and the 
celebration of the International Youth Year , one's thoughts turned to the young 

--people who were still suffering under racism and apartheid in South Africa! t0 
those in Western Sahara, Namibia and East Timor who were struggling asainst 

-oppressors to regain their diqnity) to the young Palestinians who were fighting 
heroically to recover their lands, and to all young people who were eufferins from 

-hunger, poverty and ignorance. We called upon the international community to take 
-m~urqent and appropriate steps to alleviate the suffering of those millions of young 
-people so that they, along with their contemporaries throughout the world, could 

Participate in the quest for peace, ~~~~ 

.50. Mr. CAMARA (Food and Agriaulture Organisation of the United Nations) said that 
FAO's activities relating to young people were mainly centred on rural areas. 

~-Their major objective was to mobilize the greatest possible number of young people 
and involve them actively in asrioultural and rural development. Among other 
activitiss of particular interest in connection with the International Youth Year 
were the preparation of a working manual for youth of developing countries and of a 
publication on training for agricultural and rural development, and measures to 
emphasise the importance of youth in the context of World Food Day in 1985; other 
efforts included a series of studies on rural youth in several oountries and a 
consultation of experts on rural youth to be held from 26 February to 1 Maroh 1965 
in Rome. Each developing aountry had also been requested to appoint an individual 
to be responsible for planning rural youth aativities, and FA0 was ourrently 
establishing a communications network to promote the exchange of ideas in that 
field. 

-51. -With regard to ti.u question of aginq, particular attention was being paid to 
aged persons by the FA0 OffiOe responsible for activities relating to women in 
agricultural production and rural development, partioularly in the areaa of 
research, training, energy and appropriate technologies. Experiments and studies 
were being oarried out in several developlng countries with a view to reducing the 
time and energy required, particularly for the elderly, to carry out csrtain 
activities, such as gathering firewood and hauling water. Reforestation projects 
had been introduced or intensified in several countries and access to water had 
been facilitated by the digging of walls, some of which had been equipped with 
pumps. Intermediate technologies relating to the food industry and special 
training proqrammes in improved agricultural techniques for rural women, including 
the aqed, had also been developed. 

52. The trend towards urbanisation, which had left many aged persons behind in the 
rural areas, with few family members to help them and with a lack of medical 
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~--assistance and publio transport, was another reason why more attention should be 
paid to the problems of the rural aged, FA0 was also giving increasing attention 
to the problems of the handioapped in rural areas, including the gathering of 

-better statistical data on the inoidenae and Gauses of disablement, partioularly of 
the aged.~- ~- 

53. Lastly, he invited Governments to reply to the questionnaire concerninq the 
-review and assessment of the implementation of the International Plan of Action on 
A9ing. The replies could help FA0 to gain ineight into how it aould more 
sffeotively integrate the problems of the aged into its rural programme6 and 
qtojecte In developins oountr 188. 

54. Mrs. BARGHOUTI (Observer, Palestine Liberation Organization) said that the 
meubjeat of youth was oonsidered by the Palestinian people and their representative, 
the Palestine Liberation Organization (PLO), to be of immense importanoe and 
etrategio value. Youth acoounted for a very high percentage of the Palestinian 
people in oompariscn to other countries of the world. It wae the younqer 
generation and the elderly who suffered the most from the continuous displacement 
of the Palestinian people as a result of the wars waged by Israel, and the 
hardships inflicted on young people had increased generously during the years of 
Ieraeli military ooaupation of the West Sank and the Gaaa Strip. Israeli practices 
and polioiee against the Palestinian people, particularly against youth, had been 
reported by the united Nations Special Committee to Investiqate Israeli Practices 
Affecting the Human Rights of the Population of the Occupied Territories and by 
other bodies, suoh as the United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine 
RefWees in the Near East (UNRWA) . 

55. ~W.lth the ao-operation of the World Alliance of Young Hen’8 Christian 
Asscoiations, youth activities had been oarried out in 38 refugee camps. In the 
Israeli-oaaupied West Sank dnd the Gaea Strip, eix aentres had been olosed by the 
Israeli ocoupation authorities. she drew attention in that aonneotion to the 
reoent letter from the PLO to the Secretary-General (A/39/548-8/167661 tranemittinc 
an appeal from the Palestinian youth imprieoned in the central prison of Nablus to 
the international oonununity oonoerning the inhuman oonditione and physical abuse to 
whit& they were being eubjeeted, 

56, The praatiae and’polioiee direoted against Palestinian youth were aocompanied 
by an equally raairt eoonomio policy ained at increasing the suffering of 
Paleetiniane living in the Israeli-occupied territories. The exploitation and 
abuees by the Israeli Government and enterprises of the Palestinian labour force 
and, in particular, of minors, had been discussed and reported by several 
international bodies, The situation of Palestinian workers from the 
Israeli-occupied territories employed in Israel was also rapidly deterioratinq. As 
the most recent report of the Director-General of the International Labour 
Organisation had suggested, there should be a reassessment of the efficacy of the 
action taken thus far to combat the illegal employment of young Arabs from the 
occupied territories. 

/ . . . 
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57. Mr* NEMADZIVHANANI fCbserVerl Pan AfriCaniet Congress of Aaania (PAC)) said 

that for PAC the question of youth would remain an issue of oentral importance. 
The youth of Azania aontinued to make giant strides towards the establishment of a 
just and free Azania in which men and women would not be judged by the colour of 
their skin. In 1949 African Youth@ ohallenging the position of the liberation 
movement of the day, had given the Azanian people purpose and dire&ion by 
unanimously a nation-building Programme popularly known as the Bloemfontein 

adopting 

Proqramme of A&ion. It was that programme that had restored the pride of the 
Afrioan People, who owed no apologies for being black and who recoqnized themselves 
a8 a nation by virtue of having a national territory and being indigenous to the 
soil, The PurPose of the Azanian struggle wae not reform8 and the attainment of 
civil riqhts but the repossession of the motherland. 

58. Azanian Youth maintained that the removal of racial discrimination alone would 
fall short of reversing a situation in which 25 million people had been allooated 
less than 13 Per cent of the total land space, while more than 87 per oent of the 
most produotive and mineral-rioh land was reserved for 4.5 million whites, youth 
in Azania today remained opposed to the bantustan policy whereby the lives of 
blacks in Azania were deliberately rendered unstable by foroed removals into arid 
and unproduative land SO that they could provide muah-needed black migrant labour. 
It was a polioy that reduoed blaak people to the status of beggars in the midst of 
so~muah wealth inracist South Africa. 

59. It wae beaause of the vanguard role played by youth in the 1950s that the 
unproductive non-violent methoda favoured earlier had been abandoned by the people 
in 1960, After the infamous Sharpeville Massacre of 1960, African youth had 
transformed the struggle for freedom by going baok to the concept of armed struggle 
waqed by their forefather6 before 1906. As a result of the campaign against 
inferior eduoation mounted by the youth of Azania in 1976, the year of the Soweto 
uprising, the south African regime was using its army, polioe and repressive and 
dhygiminatory legislature to intimidate and harass the~ohildtenof Soweto, whom it 
branded as~radigals, non?oonfonnnete and90mmuni8f6~ 

60. PAC urged the Committee and the international aommunity to support the efforts 
of Aaanian youth to build a type of eduaation for the A2ania of the future which 
would be based on oultural harmony and underetanding, human dignity and mutual 
respeot. The question wae, what aould the international oommunity do to improve 
the-position of Aeanian youth? The international oommunity and Qovernmente 
throughout the world should ieolate South~Afrioa eaOnOmiOally, oulturally, 
diplomatically and in the field of sport. History taught that there wae no 
struggle without aasualties, and it was therefore to be expeated that the racist 
r&gime of South Africa, like all reactionary regimes in human history, would 
intensify its campaign of terror and repression. Azanian youth would therefore be 
forced to leave the country and flood neighbouring States and the camps of the 
national liberation movements. It was the re6ponsibility of liberation movements 
to provide shelter, basic health care, food and education to this displaced and 
exiled youth, and to instil1 in them a 6ense of pride, direction and meaning, 
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61. In conclusion, he wished to bring to the attention of the Committee the plight I I 
of the PAC Six, the longest-serving political prisoners on Robben Island, They 
were now in their twenty-first year there , and all but one had been teen-agers when 
they had been oondemned to that infamous prison. The call for their release should 
be intensified, and it was the collective responsibility of the international 
aommunity to ensure that more young people did not follow them there. 

62. The CHAIRMAN said that the Committee had thus concluded the general debate on 
agenda items-65, 89, 90 and 91. 

AGENDA ITEM 92: INTERNATIONAL RESEARCH AND TRAINING INSTITUTE FOR THE ADVANCEMENT 
OF WOMEN8 REPORT OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL (A/39/511 and A/39/568) A/C.3/39/6) 

AGENDA ITEM 93: UNITED NATIONS DECADE FOR WOMEN; EOUALITY, DEVELOPMENT AND PBACE 
(A/39/185) 

I- 
I 

(a) IMPLEMENTATION OF THE PROGRAMME OF ACTION FOR THE SECOND HALF OF THE UNITED 
NATIONS DECADE FOR WOMEN8 REPORT OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL (A/39/58 and 
A/39/566) : 

(b) PREPARATIONS FOR THE WORLD CONFERENCE TO REVIEW AND APPRAIBE THE ACHIEVEMENTS 
OF THE UNITED NATIONS DECADE FOR WOMEN (A/C.3/39/7) 

; 
(C) VOLUNTARY FUND FOR THE UNITED NATIONS DECADE FOR WOMEN; REPORT OF THE 

SECRETARY-GENERAL (A/39/146 and Corr.1 and Add.1, A/39/569 and Add.1 and 
A/39/571) 

AGENDA ITEM 94, ELIMINATION OF ALL FORMS OF DISCRIMINATION AGAINST WOMEN 
(A/39/590) 

(a) REPORT OF THE COMMITTEE ON THE ELIMINATION OF DISCRIMINATION AGAINST WOMEN 
(A/39/45, ~018, I and II) 

(b) STATUS OF THE CGNVENTION ON THE ELIMINATION OF ALL FORMS OF DISCRIMINATION 
AGAINST WOMEN) REPORT OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL (A/39/486) 

T 
Z' 

63. Mrs. SHAHANI (Assistant Secretary-General for social Development and 
Humanitarian Affaira), introduoing items 93 and 94, aaid that the preparations for 
the World Conferenoe- to Review and Appraise the Achievements of the united Nations 
Decade for Women were well under way. Two regional meetings had been held during 
the current year, at Tokyo, Japan , in March and at Arusha, United Republic of 
Tanzania, in October. Two more regional meetings would be held before the end of 
the year, at Havana, Cuba, in November and at Baghdad, Iraq, in December. In 
addition, the regional seminar for the ECE region had recently been concluded at 
Vienna on 19 October. It was clear that while those regional meetinqs had 
reflected the specific priorities and needs of women in the regions concerned, they 
had also identified common problems of ineguality, discrimination and 
marginalization, obstacles which women the world over experienced because of the 
mere fact that they were women. In the developing countries, women remained the 
poorest of the poor. 

/ . . . 
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64. Another important meetiw that had taken plaoe was the Interregional Seminar 
on Women in Rural Areas held at Vienna in September, The report of that seminar 
would be a baokground document for the World Conference. Furthermore, 
non-governmental organisations in consultative status with the Eoonomia and Social 
Council only had the day before oonrrluded a pre-oonferenae oonoultation at Vienna. 
That consultation would be most helpful in forging links between what would be 
called Forum ‘85 and the governmental World Conferenoe. Forum ‘85 was soheauled to 
be held at Nairobi from 8.to 17 July 1985 with a three-day overlap with the 
governmental Conference. 

65. At the national level, 130 Member States had responded to the questionnaire 
sent out by the Seoretary-General on review and appraisal of obstacles enoountered 
and progress aohieved during the Deaaae. That was a record response as far as 
United Nations questionnaires were concerned and was most encouraging, Replying to 
-the questionnaire.would give Governments an opportunity to assess more aoourately 
the real situation of women in their countries and would assist them aonsiderably 

fin preparing their positions for the world Conferenoe. She also wished to suggest 
that widespread publicity be given to those replies at the national level by 
Governments themselves in order to alert polioy-makers and to raise women’s 
awareness, partioularly at the grass-roots level,.of-their rights and 
responsibilities. 

66. As the end of the Decade approached, the world was faced with a global 
eoonomio situation in which overall growth would be substantially lower than that 
of the 1960s and early 1970s. The food crisis, the population crisis, the debt 
crisis and flagrant violation of human rights were signs of the future which 
threatened all. However, with the will to overaome those problems and the 
requisite politioal leadership, the outlook for the future oould be made brighter, 
and that was where women had an emerging and oruoial role to play. In 1984, there 
was no doubt that women the world overt within.the context of their respeotive 
aultures, were more aware of their rightful Plaae in society than they had been 
when the Mexioo city Conference had taken Plaoe in 1975. The increased awareness 
of that role was fortified by the existenoe Of a spirit of sisterhood among women 
throughout the world, within their own OUltUral traditions and beyond them, .fn 
that oonneotion, women had still to make a muoh-needed oontribution to the 
&&h-South and East-West dialogues, as Well as to South-South oo-operation. 

67. -While the Seoretariat would faoilitate and oo-ordinate the work of the world 
Conferenoe, it was Member States that would make the major deoisiona and determine 
the extent of the Conference’s succe88. There was therefore &need for regular 
dialogue and exchanges of views among Member States, including those with different 
political positions, before the Conference took place. The concerns of women 
tbrouqhout the world reflscted the concerns of their respective countries, and the 
Conference would inevitably mirror those concerns. There was a need in a global 
conference of that kind to find a common basis on which to develop further the 
women’s programme at the national , regional and international levels beyond 1985 to 
the year 2000. 
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~1 68. Mrs. PASTIZZI-FERENCIC (Director, united Nations International Research and 
Training Institute for the Advanoement of Women (INSTRAW) 1 said that the statute of 
INSTRAW would provide a firm legal and organisational framework for an autonomous 

~ international institution that Would undertake research and establish training 
proqrammes for the advancement of women. The Fifth Committee had considered the 

,- report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budqetary Guestions on the 
INSTRAW statute (A/39/568) and had decided that the statute should be endorsed by 
the General Assembly, It was to be hoped that the Third Committee would also 
support a sound statutory basis for the future ~functioning of the Institute. 

, 1 i 69. -In accordance with the provisions of General Assembly resolution 36/128, the 
majority of the work proqrammes of INSTRAW were carried out in co-operation with 
other United Nations bodies and agencies. Under its statute, INSTRAW would operate 

I through a network of co-operative arrangements with institutions at the 
international, regional and national levels, That network would ensure a constant 
inflow and feedback of information on ourrent and future researoh and training 

,- --activities. The statute also provided that INSTRAW would be entirely financed by 
;I voluntary contributions from Member states and other possible sources to the 

special united Nations Trust Fund for the Institute. Although that arrangement 

~- 1 
imposed certain financial constraints on the Institute, they should be regarded as 
a ohallenge to devise effective means of co-operating with united Nations bodiea 
and other organisations and thus minimizing the oost of joint programmes. She 

I expressed her thanks to the 46 Member states which had already made oontributions 
, and urged the others to do so in order to enable the Institute to plan its future 
\ development on a long-term basis. 

70. Sinae the thirty-eighth session of the General Assembly, the staff and 
offioers of INSPFtAW had moved to its permanent headquarters in Santo Domingo, 
Dcmfniaan Republia. Thanks to support received from the United Nations Secretariat 
and from the host country, it had been possible to make the transition without any 
interruption of Its operations. A very aucoessful international oompetition had 
also been held to find a suitable emblem for the Institute, the first and second 
prisee being awarded to artists from Kenya and Suriname. 

’ I 71. ~The Inetitute, through its past and ourrent work programmes, was oontributing 
to a better understanding of the role of women in development. A large body of 
knowledge existed on the oomplex issue of women and development and on the economic 

’ I signiticanar of the role of women a8 part of the labour foroe and in their 

’ ! reprcxiuotive and household funotiona. Efforts made to assist women in the past, 
frequently through welfare or income-generating programmes and projects, had 

~ 1 focueed attention on the need to develop special methods to compensate for the 
disadvantaged position of women but had also often tended to isolate them from the 

I % mainstream of development activities. However, as stated in the report of the 
mid-Decade Conference held at Copenhagen, no measures for women which were isolated 
from the major priorities, strategies and sectors of development could result in 
any substantial progress towards the goals of the Decade. The basic oriciatation of 
the Institute was therefore not to advocate the creation of a separate body of 
knowledge about women but rather to view women in the context of an overall 
development trend. what was required was a systema approach to development, which 
would value the contribution of women as an important asset and an integral part of 
international and national development strategies. 

/ . . . 
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72. The aurrent orisis in the world economy aalled for changes and improvements in 
the existing relations among countries and within aountriea. INSTRAW was trying to 
contribute to those efforts by examining the interrelationship between 
international approaohes to development and national policies as they affected 
women's role in society. A series of research studies had been oompleted in that 
arear and the findings had been reviewed at a consultative meeting held in 
Septemer 1984 aL Santa Domingo. That researoh would be oonsolidated in a final 
report on women and international co-operation, which could aoutribute to the 
ongoing debate on development and international economic co-operation and to the 
searah for integrated development for the benefit of bothmen and women. 

73. Baaing its programme on a policy of individual and collective self-reliance, 
INSTRAW had prepared a number of studies on the principles of self-relianoe and the 
development of the role and status of women in developing oountriee. It had always 
attaohed great importanae to improving indiaators , basic statistios and data on 
women in order to identify women's needs and quantify their contribution to 
development. Such information, whioh would support the documentation prepared for 
the Nairobi Conference, would in the long run serve a8 a basis for planning and 
proqramming with a view to making qualitative change6 in women'8 partiaipation in 
development. The Institute was also aative in auah development fields a8 water 
supply and sanitation, industry, agrioulture and energy. Its training polioy 

included a variety of approaches rangins from oonventional to participatory 
training and focused on innovative training strategies, the stimulation of 
grass-roots participation and the training of trainer& The aim of the Institute 
was to establieh firm and lasting links between women and development processes at 
all levele. 

74. Mr& de ALVAREZ (nominioan Republia) eaid that it was deeply gratifying for 
her country, a developing country, to be host to INBTRAW, an organization whiah 
would be working for the development of all oountriee by promoting the systematic 
development of an occasionally forgotten and undervalued but indispensable 
potential resouroe, namely, women. Her aountry's eupport, however, wa8 of 
neaeseity mfnimalr all oountries would have to share the oommitment to the 
a&kevement of integral development, 

75. -It was fortunate that the united Nations had had the vieion to establish an 
organisation to identify the most urgent prioritiee of development in term of 
women, and translate them, through a network of foaal point& into aation-oriented 
programmes. Her country could bear Witness to the CatalYtiC role played by IN8TRAW 
in the areas of research, training and public information. It might be said that 
other organizations promoting the integration of women in the development process 
carried out similar programmes, but there was a fundamental difference between them 
and INSTRAW, which was that the latter had the advantage of being able to channel 
its programmes through the decision-making sector in each State Member of the 
united Nations, a factor which would contribute greatly to the succ@Bs of the 
Institute's programmes. The efforts of the Institute to help women fulfil their 
potential would ultimately serve the interests of each Member State. It was 
therefore important for each country to make it6 contribution, however modest, to 
INSTRAW's work. 
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76. Of partioular interest was the Institute’s work on women in international 
eaonomio relations, espeaially the analysis of the relationship between 
mExOrO=eOOnOmiO and miaro-eaonomia factors and their impaot on the role and etatus 
of women. INSTRAW also played a valuable role in obtaining new information on the 
Ourrent etatue of women and the role that they ehould play in the development 
proaees at all levels. The Institute was making efforts to support all sectors 
working for women not only locally but also internationally in suoh important areas 
a8 rural development, drinking water and environmental sanitation, 
induatrialization and energy, 

77. If the State8 Membera of the United Nations were sinoerely oommitted to the 
development of their peoples and institutions , they would also have to be genuinely 
oommitted to women. If they remained indifferent to the projects whiah promoted 
the 8tatus of women, they would be encouraging greater inequality in the world and 
imposing increasingly heavy burden8 on &he current and future generation8 ~of young 
people. 

The meeting adjourned at 6.40 p .m. 


